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In the Valley of Mercy in Częstochowa, on April 27-28, 2024, the V Pan-
European and II National Forum of Brotherhoods and Fraternities was 
held. The meeting was a summary of the ISKK project "Confraternities – an 
element of Polish regional and national tradition: documentation, 
animation and integration". 



During the meeting, the publication "Religious Brotherhoods – Tradition, 

Identity, Faith" edited by Prof. Marcin Jewdokimow, Rev. Dr. Mariusz 

Marszałek SAC and Rev. Dr. Wojciech Sarącz SAC was presented. 

The meeting was attended by about 100 people from seven countries. 

Before the lectures began, a letter addressed to the participants of the 

Forum by Cardinal Rino Fisichella was read. 

 
 



In the first part of the Forum, there were presentations on the current 

situation of fraternities in individual European countries. The participants of 

the meeting took part in the Chaplet of Divine Mercy and the Holy Mass at 

the Shrine of Divine Mercy. The Eucharist was presided over by Fr. Mariusz 

Marszałek SAC, and the homily was given by Fr. Tomasz Wojtal. 

As part of the Saturday afternoon block, a workshop entitled "What's 

next...?" was held, which was conducted by Mikołaj Foks. Their participants 

were looking for an answer to the question of what actions to take in the 

near future in order to effectively achieve the set goals for the development 

of their own communities. 

The culmination of the Forum of Brotherhoods was the Sunday procession 

in traditional costumes from the Valley of Mercy to Jasna Góra, where at 

12:30 p.m. the Holy Mass was celebrated in the Chapel of the Miraculous 

Image. 

The Eucharist was presided over by Archbishop Adrian Galbas, SAC. In his 

homily, the Metropolitan of Katowice emphasized the role of confraternities 

in the mission of the Church, and also pointed out the dangers that threaten 

them. Among them, he mentioned: too much emphasis on the external 

signs of belonging to the community and a focus on a specific charism and 

mission, as well as weakening the bond with the Church. The Chairman of 

the Council of the Polish Episcopal Conference for the Lay Apostolate 

thanked all the participants of the meeting for coming to the Forum and 

active participation in its program. 

 

https://www.ekai.pl/v-ogolnoeuropejskie-i-ii-ogolnopolskie-forum-bractw-i-fraterni/ 

https://www.ekai.pl/tag/eucharystia/
https://ekai.pl/?s=abp+Adrian+Galbas+SAC


 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 


